
Building Committee 

October 12, 2016         Hartland Consolidated School 

 

Attendance ~ Jason Scholton, Fred Hickey, Chris Easton, Michael Hammer, Superintendent, 
Licia Goodridge, Denise Kimball, Building Principal.   

Recommendations for G&M ~ Licia shared that she has collected St.Albans capital 
improvement information to be shared with the town.  It needs to be placed in a document 
for them.  No new big repairs have happened since our last meeting.  

Report on Oak Point meeting ~ Licia listed the groups that met Oak Point on the 26th of 
September.  It was a full day from 10 AM to 6 PM, then on to the fundraising group meeting 
at 6:30 PM.  Oak Point answered all questions that staff and the fund raising group had.  
They reminded everyone that our project was being designed as a 100% state funded 
project.  

Bus Garage clean up ~ Mr. Hammer informed the group that a storage trailer will be 
removed from the site.  Licia shared an estimate of just under $4,000.00 to install charging 
posts, a sub panel in the east end of the garage that would feed a circuit in the small white 
garage and a yard light.  We would purchase material directly from CED to save money.    
Mr. Hammer noted that Dean would be digging the trench with equipment he has.  The 
posts are not part of the estimate, but we would need (3) 8 foot pressure treated posts for 
the project.  Driveway work will be done in 2 phases during this school year.  A gutter will 
be installed on the road side of the facility to help with rain water control.  The Committee 
selected the least amount of drive work for the year, due to budget constraints.   

Other:   

1.  Mr. Hammer ~ The Committee needs to be thinking about where Alternative Education 
will be going when we consolidate.  Jeff Giallombardo will be reporting to the Board about 
all of the good things his students are doing. 

2.  Mr. Hammer reported on the progress of the BAN and noted that the state has extended 
our timeline to July of 2017. 

3.  Mr. Hammer spoke with a USDA scientist that was working in the field that we currently 
lease to them.  He offered the section of land that borders Newport Water District.  The 
scientist seemed interested and will get back to us. 

Meeting Schedule: Next meeting November 9th, 6:30 (proposing Newport Elementary) as 
the group didn’t decide.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Licia Goodridge 
Facilities Manager 
 



 


